
     

 

 
 
On April 12th, 2023, at approximately 10:50 am the Pennington County Sheriff’s Office received a report of an 
apparent gas leak at the 7 Clans Casino outside of Thief River Falls. The Thief River Falls Fire Department, Thief 
River Falls EMS, St Hilaire Fire Department, and the Pennington County Sheriff’s Office responded to the scene 
and assisted while 7 Clans Staff evacuated the building as a precaution.  
 
Crews were able to shut the gas off and no injuries were reported.  
 
Chief Deputy Scott Mekash  
Pennington County Sheriff’s Office. 
 


